
Town of Hanover 
Schedule ‘C’ Class Environmental Assessment 

Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrades 
Notice of Public Information Centre #1 

Project Background    
In 2021, a Municipal Servicing Needs 
Assessment was completed, which 
identified that the Hanover 
Wastewater Treatment Plant 
(HWWTP) has reached 80%-85% 
capacity. This triggered the initiation 
of the Schedule ‘C’ Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment (Class 
EA) project to plan for the 
management of wastewater flows in 
the Town as development proceeds. 
Upgrades or expansions of the 
HWWTP are needed to ensure 
sufficient wastewater treatment 
capacity for existing residents and 
businesses in urban areas. 
Additionally, it is necessary to 
accommodate future growth, 
including the developable land area 
beyond the municipal boundary. This 
Class EA will determine the preferred 
design alternative to increase the 
treatment capacity of the HWWTP. 

Public Information Centre 

Public consultation is a key component of this study and will assist in ensuring that members of the 
community and stakeholders have an opportunity to learn about the Class EA and provide input and 
feedback. 

The purpose of the Public Information Centre #1 (PIC#1) is for the community to review the study 
background, existing conditions, problems and opportunities, preliminary alternative solutions, and next 
steps in the study.  

A virtual pre-recorded PIC presentation will be available to view as of Thursday, May 2nd, 2024 at 
https://www.hanover.ca/wastewater-treatment-plant-upgrades-class-ea. Print copy of the PIC material 
can be reviewed in-person at the Town’s office during regular business hours. Comments relating to the 
PIC#1 will be incorporated into the final report.  

How to Get Involved 
Public input is encouraged throughout this process and will be given consideration during the planning 
and design of this project. Comments on the information presented will be received until Friday, June 
7th, 2024 and may also be submitted in advance. To submit comments or obtain additional information, 
please contact either of the study team members listed below. 

Ron Cooper, 
Director of Public Works 

Town of Hanover 
341 10th Street 

Hanover, ON N4N 1P5 
Tel. (519) 364-2780 x1229 

rcooper@hanover.ca 

Jatin Singh, P.Eng., PMP. 
Senior Project Manager 

Ainley Group 
6299 Airport Rd #205 

Mississauga, ON L4V 1N3 
Tel. (647) 975-3885 

jatin.singh@ainleygroup.com 

Any input received during this process will be maintained on file for use during the project and may be 
included in project documentation. Information collected will be used in accordance with the Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all comments will 
become part of the public record. 

This notice was issued on May 2nd, 2024. 




